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Re: 	Review of EEO Compliance and Enforcement in Broadcast and Multichannel Video Programming Industries, MB Docket No. 19-177
 Over the past two years the Federal Communications Commission has issued more than a dozen rulemakings and orders to modernize its media policies.  Even more are in the works.  But for too long the effort to modernize our diversity policies has languished on the back burner, without the attention from this agency it rightfully deserves.

However, with this rulemaking we at long last start the process of reviewing the agency’s equal employment opportunity efforts.  This is good news.  However, the range of questions posed in this rulemaking is unduly narrow.  While it asks about equal employment opportunity compliance and enforcement, it neglects to inquire about data that will help inform our work to modernize these policies.  This is regrettable.  After all, a rulemaking on developing data to support equal employment opportunity has been kicking around these halls for a decade-and-a-half.  Refreshing the record on data collection here is both prudent and overdue.  

I’ve often said that we cannot manage what we do not measure.  So when this agency asks for input on equal employment opportunity compliance and enforcement, I believe data should be a part of that dialogue.  Because we do not properly address it here, I concur.
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